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		The D.C. State Athletic Commission met via ZOOM (Due to Covid-19 and the ensuing public health emergency), at 6:08 p.m. EDT, Rosalyn Overstreet-Gonzalez, Chairperson, presiding.


PRESENT
ROSALYN OVERSTREET-GONZALEZ, Chairperson
[bookmark: _GoBack]TIA BRUMSTEAD, Ex officio
KAREN CURRY, Commissioner
DWAYNE FOSTER, Commissioner
DWIGHT FRANKLIN, Commissioner
MICHAEL HUNTER, Commissioner
LARRY CARROLL, Commissioner
TERRY LYNCH, Commissioner
KEVIN WILLIS, Commissioner
BENJAMIN WATKINS, Commissioner

ALSO PRESENT
CLARK RAY, Executive Director, DCSAA
SITO NARCISSE, DCPS
KENNY OWENS, DCSAA
SHELBY SWANN, DCSAA
EVELYN LIGHTFOOT, DCSAA
SEAN CONLEY, DCSAA
DAVID MARTINEZ, DCSAA
DESMOND STEWART, DCSAA
MICHAEL BRYANT, DCIAA
EMMANUELLE ST. JOHN, KIPP DC

MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER: The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 6:08 p.m.
ASCERTAINMENT OF QUORUM: The Chairperson determined that there was a quorum.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM MAY 5, 2020: The Chairperson entertained a motion to approve the minutes of the May 5, 2020, fall meeting of the Commission. Upon a motion duly seconded, the minutes of the fall meeting were unanimously approved.
DIRECTORS UPDATE: Director Clark Ray gave the report.
Director Ray thanked Commissioners Foster and Hunter for being part of a group of athletic administrators that helped fashion a plan for the athletic calendar going forward into the novel academic year. DCSAA has moved to a January-to-June winter sport season followed by an eight week fall sport season and eight week spring sport season. The Director also thanked the Commission’s ex officio member from OSSE, Tia Brumsted. Commissioner Brumsted helped the Commission submit some guidance for summer sport workouts that is more restrictive than the Phase II reopening guidance, but has not yet gotten approval from DC Department of Health (DOH). Due to the assistance of Commissioner Brumsted, the Commission’s guidance is now being considered.
SY20-21 SPORTS UPDATE: Montgomery County announced that it has cancelled fall sports and winter sports for the 20-21 school year. They will reassess in November whether to bring students back under a hybrid model in February. Prince George’s County will also suspend athletics through January 29, 2021. Virginia will not have fall football or volleyball and will soon vote to determine whether to cancel them completely, flip the spring to a fall season, or use the DCSAA model. The DCSAA model will only be implemented if the Mayor and the DOH sign off on the guidance.
Director Ray remarked that there is a disconnect between what youth sports and high school sports are. Student athletes are participating with trainers and teams and going to recruiting camps such as those taking place in Virginia this weekend. When these students go out of state to practice and compete and then return to the District to reassimilate with their local classmates, they are not under the guidance of District coaches who are certified in First Aid, CPR, and local COVID-19 guidance. Coaches can also take a COVID-19 course with the National Federation of State High School Associations. Coaches are frustrated when they see their student athletes working out in arenas over which they have no authority. The guidance that Commissioner Brumsted helped proffer to DOH states that students can work out in groups of 10 or fewer, performing no-contact voluntary skill development. All contact sports have skill development drills that are non-contact and can be conducted in a safe and voluntary manner. The Department of Parks and Recreation is now conducting in-person camps which align with DCSAA’s select skill-honing teamwork. 
The Association has also included a COVID-19 statement in which student athletes would have to disclose if they participated in a travel or select team or traveled out of state, which would give DOH a much better contact tracing mechanism if students were to test positive for the novel coronavirus. 
Commissioner Lynch thanked the Director and the staff for putting the schedule together. He expressed concern that the regional jurisdictions were not on the same page.  There might be transfers of residency that pose problems. The Chairperson echoed the comments of Commissioner Lynch and remarked that DCSAA is creating student athletics policy that is leading the way for the nation.
Commissioner Lynch raised another concern about local athletes attending camps and completions in the Sun Belt, understanding that they are outside of DCSAA authority. Director Ray echoed the concerns in reference to an Orlando, Florida, volleyball tournament hosting 500 teams, or 10,000 people, which District girls attended just a week prior, as well as other Florida-based events. DOH is very interested in the aspect of the conversation concerning whether it is more beneficial for student athletes to be regulated by DC authorities and chaperoned by DC coaches if and when they go out of state to perform and compete, or to simply deny any kind of contact. 
Finally, Director Ray remarked that he had gotten multiple calls about parents asking about a gap year in high school for their students. Under DCSAA, Maryland, and Virginia interpretation of the athletic rules, a student athlete has five seasons to play four years of one sport, so there may be some creative solutions to these restrictions proffered by coaches and students in the coming seasons.  The Chairperson recommended fashioning a parental consent form assuming that DOH approves the Commission’s guidance. 
COMMISSION CALENDAR: Director Ray proposed the Commission’s 20-21 meeting schedule.  A normal year includes a fall meeting in September, winter meeting in December, spring meeting in April, and a summer meeting in June. The fall meeting will be virtual. The Director stated he would send out the dates based on a previous calendar.
NEW BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR: Commissioner Foster recognized the work that Director Ray had done to put the working group together. He seconded Director Ray’s comment on the disconnect between high school and youth sports. The big red flag is that there is no governing body for youth sports, thus making it easier for them to do whatever they want. He also remarked upon the gap year component of athletics into the next year. Student athletes and parents are looking for every opportunity to compete. The Chairperson stated that it might behoove the Commission to develop a document to state the position of the DCSAA in these regards.
Regarding the summer COVID-19 guidance, Commissioner Brumsted stated that OSSE and DOH have established a rhythm in terms of getting questions and answers from the community and stakeholder organizations. The Commissioner is in connection with the staff at DOH to advance this matter.  Everything is continuing to move around with regard to the schedule of school opening. The Commissioner also advised the DCSAA to encourage coaches to push parents and students to get immunized. No Shots No School is moving forward this year. 
Commissioner Lynch thanked the staff and Commission for supporting him through his kidney transplantation to his recipient Laura.
Emmanuelle St. John from KIPP DC delivered some remarks concerning student conditioning and exercise and maintaining safety as they return to sports.
General Counsel David Martinez had a conversation with the Mayor’s General Counsel about the best way to proceed in this novel health environment. She has advised caution and prudence when moving forward. The team is making decisions based on science and reason so that the Association can move forward without harming anyone.
ADJOURNMENT: On a motion duly seconded the Commission voted unanimously to
adjourn the Summer Meeting at 6:40 p.m.
